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V  i  C  A  P    A  L  E  R  T 
SEEKING INFORMATION – HOMICIDE 

INVESTIGATION 
Attention: Violent Crime / Cold Case / Crime Analysis Units 

INVESTIGATORS ARE ASKING FOR ASSISTANCE FROM LAW 
ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES AND THE PUBLIC 

On 08/28/1989, at approximately 1:10 A.M., 
restaurant manager Mitchell Ringler was found 
deceased in Tony Roma’s Restaurant in Hallandale 
Beach, FL. Ringler was found in his office, which was 
in disarray and money was missing from the office 
safe. 

The offender is believed to have entered the restaurant 
shortly before closing and spent some time at the bar. 
Also, an unidentified white pick-up truck containing 
two White males was seen outside of the restaurant 
around closing time.

The offender (police sketch pictured left) was 
described as a White male, 20-30 years old, who stood 
approximately 5’8” – 5’10” tall. He had sandy-blond 

hair that was combed straight back. He was clean shaven, neat looking, and spoke slowly 
without a defined accent. He talked to several restaurant employees and used the phrase, “short 
of two hoofs and a horn.” He was also a cigarette smoker.

If you have any information relevant to this investigation, please contact the Hallandale Beach 
Police Department. 

To provide or request additional information, please contact: 
- Sgt. Diana Sempere, Hallandale Beach PD, FL, (954) 594-1194, dsempere@cohb.org-

- FBI ViCAP, (800) 634-4097, vicap@fbi.gov –

Federal Bureau of 
Investigation 

Violent Criminal 
Apprehension Program 
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